
Newsletter #74, Month of September, 2009 
  
The Quilters II Newsletter is published weekly during the season, and monthly during the off 
season.   
 
The purpose of the newsletter is to provide information, in advance of the Monday meeting, to 
reduce the amount of announcements and discussion at the meeting. Submissions for publication 
in the newsletter can be made through the Newsletter Submission form located in the Members 
Only section of the website. 
 
During the summer, the deadline for submissions is 5 p.m. on the 15th day of the month. The 
newsletter will then be placed on the website as soon as possible thereafter. 
 
From the Summer Coordinator
 
I’m not hearing from you out there so I guess you’re busy doing your summer stuff with your friends and 
family.   

We are still working on getting the closets organized and Kay has actually gotten to the bottom of the 
scrap container.  I’ve never seen it empty before.   

I’ve been away for the past 2 weeks so I have no idea what’s been happening lately.  It was a spur-of-the-
moment decision to accept the offer of a townhouse in Breckinridge, CO.  Tom and I enjoyed the 
gorgeous scenery and the cool air very much.  Claire and Frank drove over from Denver to visit and we 
had a lovely afternoon together.  Breck, as they all call it, is at 9700 ft, so our activities were limited, but 
the town has an interesting history … we did all the touristy things and stayed pretty busy. 

Jan Brink is keeping me informed about her progress and seems to be tolerating her chemo pretty well.  I 
am convinced that attitude and a good sense of humor make a huge difference and Jan stays pretty 
positive. 

Joan L says her great-granddaughter came through her surgery with flying colors and is well on her way 
to recovery.  She’s a lucky little girl to have both her grandmother and great-grandmother to spoil her 
until she gets better. 

That’s all the news for now.   

Adrienne 

 


